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 September 9, 2021 
 
 
Mr. William Bryant  
Chair, ICC Nominating Committee  
C/O Dominic Sims, ICC CEO  
International Code Council, Birmingham District Office  
900 Montclair Road  
Birmingham, AL 35213  
 
RE: Oregon Building Officials Association (OBOA) Endorsement  
 
Dear Mr. Bryant and Nominating Committee,  
 
Oregon Building Officials Association (OBOA) is pleased to extend our support of Jim 
Sayers for re-election to the position of Director at Large of the International Code Council. 
 
Jim's credentials, resume, current, and past involvement with OBOA, and his service on the 
ICC Board of Directors as a Director at Large, make us confident that he understands the 
issues facing the International Code Council and Code Officials nationwide. 
 
Jim has shown he has heart for this industry and understands the critical importance of the 
codes. He has dedicated countless hours on the IAS Board of Directors, the Building 
Council Higher Education Task Force, the Healthcare Committee, and many other 
Committees and Boards, both nationally and in his own backyard. Jim brings experience, 
knowledge, strong leadership and most importantly his passion for the important work we 
do.  
 
OBOA unanimously supports Jim in his re-election as a Director at Large for the 
International Code Council. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 503-681-5205. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Amy Williams 
2021-2022 OBOA President 
 


